

Newsletter

University of Asia Pacific

January - March, 2022

Vol: 31



Prof. Dr. William B. Poucher, President, ICPC Foundation, visits UAP campus

On 08 March, 2022, Prof. Dr. William B. Poucher, President, ICPC Foundation and Prof. Dr. Jeff Donahoo, Deputy Executive Director, ICPC Foundation, visited the campus of the University of Asia Pacific. On the occasion of their visit, the Department of Computer Science and Engineering organized an interactive session between guests and students of the Department of Computer Science and Engineering at the UAP auditorium.

In his speech, Dr. Poucher encouraged the students

UAP unveils the "Bangabandhu Corner" at campus

The University of Asia Pacific has recently unveiled a "Bangabandhu Corner" at the Central Library on the occasion of the birth centenary of the Father of the Nation Bangabandhu Sheikh Mujibur Rahman.

A large number of books containing his biography, history of his political life and his unforgettable contribution to our liberation struggle were placed in the "Bangabandhu Corner".

to participate in competitive programming. Dr. Donahoo also encouraged the students in his speech and urged them to learn from failure.

The session was also addressed by Dr. M. Alauddin, Chairman, BOT and Prof. Dr. Qumrul Ahsan, Vice Chancellor; Prof. Dr. Md. Sultan Mahmud, Pro-Vice Chancellor, and representatives from ICT Division and Bangladesh Computer Council were also present.



UAP holds Freshers' Orientation for Fall 2021

UAP organized an orientation on 08 January 2022 for the newly admitted students of Fall 2021 Semester. Dr. M. Alauddin, Chairman, BOT joined the event as the Chief Guest online while Prof. Dr. Md. Sultan Mahmud, Acting Vice Chancellor chaired the event. The program was also addressed by Mr. Alhaj Abdul Malek Mollah, Vice Chairman, BOT; Air Cdre (Retd.)

Ishfaq Ilahi Choudhury, Treasurer and Director, DSW; Prof. Dr. Muhammad Mizanur Rahaman, Dean, School of Engineering; Prof. Dr. Mohiuddin Ahmed Bhuiyan, Dean, School of Medicine; Prof. Shahriyar Anam, Proctor. The welcome remark was given by Mr. Abdullah Al Masud, Registrar.



Dr. Mohammed Alauddin elected new Chairman of UAP Board of Trustees

Dr. Mohammed Alauddin has been unanimously elected as Chairman of the Board of Trustees (BOT) of the University of Asia Pacific (UAP). He took over from the immediate past Chairman, Mr. C. M. Shafi Sami, who was an eminent diplomat and an Advisor to the Care Taker Government. The other office bearers also unanimously elected are: Abdul Mohin Chowdhury as Senior Vice Chairman, Al-haj Abdul Malek Mollah and Ms. Tashmeem Shayera Moyeen as Vice Chair and Mr. KM Mozibul Hoque as Treasurer.

Dr. Alauddin has a Master's degree in Social Welfare from Dhaka University Institute of Social Welfare and Research, MSW and PhD from the University of Michigan, USA. He took early retirement as an Associate Professor from Dhaka University and joined the Boston-based NGO, Pathfinder International, as its Country Representative in Bangladesh. He worked with it for 22 years before talking retirement in 2006. Among others, both Dr Alauddin and his wife, Fatema Alauddin are founder members of UAP. As professionals in and promoters of education, they have established SN Academy for children to give them good foundation in elementary education in their rural area at Jhawail in Gopulpur Upazila of Tangail district.

Dr. Alauddin is an author of a text book, "Samajik Gabaysana: Baigyanik Gyan Onneswan Padhati" published by the Textbook Division of Bangla Academy. Dr. Alauddin had the opportunity of providing training consultancy



to Egypt, Tanzania, Pakistan, India, and Tibet. He was consultant to the World Bank. the Population Council, the USAID, **IUCW** and and attended International Conferences in Mexico, Egypt, and Indonesia as a NGO representative the Bangladeshi delegation.

UAP holds Virtual Orientation Program of '21st Century's Employability Skills'



On 25 January, 2022, the Directorate of Students' Welfare (DSW), UAP and Wadhwani Foundation, Bangladesh jointly organized an online orientation program of the 5th batch of "21st Century's Employability Skills". Air Cdre (Retd.) Ishfaq Ilahi Choudhury, Director, DSW, UAP attended the orientation program as the Chief Guest. Among others, Mr. Anwar Naser, Asst. Program Manager, Wadhwani Foundation and Mr. Estanul Kabir, Country Program Manager, Bangladesh, Wadhwani Foundation attended the program.

UGC team visits University of Asia Pacific



On 23 January, 2022, a team of the University Grants Commission (UGC) visited the University of Asia Pacific campus for the purpose of issuing permanent certificate to this university. The four-member team was led by UGC member Prof. Dr. Biswajit Chanda. He was accompanied by Mr. Md. Omar Faruque, Director; Dr. Md. Mohibbul Ahsan, Deputy Director; and Ms. Nure Shahrin Islam, Assistant Director, Private University Division, UGC. Prof. Dr. Md. Sultan Mahmud, Acting Vice Chancellor and Mr. Abdullah Al Masud, Registrar welcomed them. The team visited all the departments and sections of UAP to inspect the facilities that the university has for obtaining the permanent certificate. After the visit, the UGC team met Dr. M. Alauddin, Chairman, Board of Trustees, UAP, Mr. Qayum Reza Chowdhury and Al-Haj Abdul Malek Mollah, Members, BOT, UAP in presence of

Prof. Qumrul Ahsan, Vice Chancellor (designate), Prof. Dr. Md. Sultan Mahmud, Acting Vice Chancellor and other senior officials of the university.

UAP organizes seminar on higher study with scholarship and career in USA

The Career Development Club, Dept. of Computer Science and Engineering, UAP organized a seminar with PeopleNTech and IGlobal University (IGU) on 17 January, 2022. The title of the event was "Seminar on higher study with scholarship and career in USA". Engr. Abubokor Hanip, the Chancellor of IGlobal University, USA, and also the CEO and Founder of PeopleNTech was the keynote speaker. The Chief Guest of the event was Prof. Dr. Md. Sultan Mahmud, Acting Vice Chancellor, UAP. The guest of honor was Mrs. Farhan Hanip, Chief Financial Officer at IGlobal University and the President of PeopleNTech. The two special guests were Prof. Dr. Md. Mizanur Rahaman, Dean, School of Engineering, UAP and Dr. Md. Rajibul Islam, Head, Dept. of CSE, UAP.

Prof. Dr. Qumrul Ahsan new Vice Chancellor of the University of Asia Pacific

Prof. Dr. Qumrul Ahsan has been appointed as the Vice Chancellor of the University of Asia Pacific (UAP). Prof. Ahsan joined the university on 14th Monday, February 2022, after the Hon'ble President Abdul Hamid authorized



his appointment for the next four years. Before joining UAP, he was Professor of Mechanical and Production Engineering Department at the Ahsanullah University of Science and Technology (AUST). Previously, Prof. Ahsan held the position of Professor at the University of Teknikal Malaysia (UTeM). He has more than 31 years of experience in university teaching, and research in different positions at AUST, UTeM, and BUET. Prof. Ahsan obtained his Doctor of Philosophy in Metallurgy and Materials from the University of Birmingham, UK. He holds the degrees of a Master's and bachelor's in Metallurgical Engineering from Bangladesh University of Science and Technology (BUET).

Prof. Ahsan is one of the key persons in different

committees of the Faculty of Manufacturing Engineering (FKP), UTeM for designing implementing undergraduate/postgraduate academic programs for quality assurance and accreditation. Prof. Ahsan is also the coordinator of the steering committee and facilitator from FKP, UTeM for implementing Research and Academic Exchange Programs with international Universities. Prof. Ahsan received a Fulbright New Century Scholar-Research Fellowship, awarded by J. William Fulbright Foreign, Scholarship Board, USA. He has earned a number of national and international awards in the field of academics and research. He is also the active member of different professional bodies at home and abroad.

Presentation on Gender Equality in the Workplace and the Impact of COVID-19 held at UAP



The Office of International Affairs (OIA) of the University of Asia Pacific (UAP) organized a special presentation on Gender Equality in the Workplace and the Impact of COVID-19 on 24 February, 2022 at the university's auditorium. Her Excellency Datuk Hajah Zuraida Binti Kamrauddin, Hon'ble Minister, Ministry of Plantation Industries and Commodities, Malaysia, & Member, International Advisory Council, UAP was the keynote speaker while Mr. Nurul Majid Mahmud Humayun, MP, Hon'ble Minister, Ministry of Industries, People's Republic of Bangladesh was present as special guest.

The meeting commenced with an introduction of UAP presented by Ms. Ismat Zarin, Director, OIA while the welcome remarks were given by Professor Dr. Qumrul Ahsan, Vice Chancellor, UAP. The meeting was also addressed by H. E. Haznah Md. Hashim, High Commissioner of Malaysia to Bangladesh, Mr. K. M. Mozibul Hoque, Member, BOT, UAP; and Dr. Mohammed Alauddin, PhD, Chairman, BOT, UAP. In honor of the minister's visit, crests were awarded to the distinguished guests.

During the meeting, both the ministers of Malaysia

and Bangladesh along with other delegates thanked and appreciated the initiatives taken by UAP for collaboration with Malaysia in the near future. At the end of the program, Mr. Qayum Reza Chowdhury, Former Chairman, & Member, BOT, UAP made the concluding remarks.

UAP celebrates Pohela Falgun 1428

On 14 February, 2022, UAP celebrated the 1st day of Spring of the Bangla year 1428 with an online cultural program. The program was telecast live on the verified Facebook Page of UAP. The program was presided over by Air Cdre Ishfaq Ilahi Choudhury (Retd.), Director, Directorate of Students' Welfare.

UAP organizes webinar on "Higher Education, Research and Employment Opportunities in the USA"

The Department of Pharmacy, UAP, organized a webinar titled "Higher Education, Research and Employment Opportunities in the USA" on 22 February, 2022 on the online platform StreamYard, and live-streamed on Facebook. Mr. Md. Ehtesham Reza, Director of Product Development, R&D in Nestle Health Sciences, USA was present as the speaker at the webinar. The Vice Chancellor, UAP, Prof. Dr. Qumrul Ahsan also attended the event.

International Webinar on Cyber Security: Opportunities & Challenges and Cyber Security Bootcamp – 2022

The Cyber Security Club of the Department of Computer Science and Engineering (CSE), University of Asia Pacific (UAP), organized an International webinar on "Cyber Security: Opportunities & Challenges and Cyber Security Bootcamp" on 6th February, 2022. Several guests were present at the bootcamp. Dato Ts, Dr Haji Amirudin Bin Abdul Wahab was present as Chief Guest. He is Chief Executive officer (CEO) of Cyber security Malaysia. Md. Fazle Munim (eGov Specialist), as keynote speaker, described where to begin a career in Cyber Security and which sectors are essential areas to work in ICT security.

Prof. Dr. Md Sultan Mahmud (Acting VC) was the chairman of this webinar and bootcamp; Mr Mohammad Ohidul Islam Bin Dr. Nurul Islam was also present as special guest. Engr. Khan Mohummad Kaiser (IEB vice president) and Dr. Md Razibul Islam (Head of CSE) attended as speakers and Dr. Muhammad Towfiqur Rahman, Convener of the Cyber Security Club was the host of this event.

UAP delegates call on the Hon'ble Vice President of Maldives



A team of delegates from the University of Asia Pacific (UAP) called on His Excellency, Faisal Naseem, Hon'ble Vice President of Maldives on 23rd November 2021 at Hotel Intercontinental in Dhaka. The team from Maldives comprised Dr. Ibrahim Hassan, Hon'ble Minister of Higher Education, the Republic of Maldives; Mr. Ahmed Naseem, Hon'ble Minister of Health, the Republic of Maldives; Her Excellency, Shiruzimath Sameer. the Commissioner of the Republic of Maldives to Bangladesh; and a group of diplomats from Maldives. The meeting commenced with the introduction of delegates and was followed by a discussion on the possibilities of collaboration between Maldives and UAP in the section of higher education. To honor the visit of His Excellency, the Vice President of Maldives to Bangladesh; the Board of Trustees (BOT) of the University of Asia Pacific offered scholarships to the university students of Maldives.

Moreover, in honor of the diplomatic visit, crests were presented to the Hon'ble Vice President, Education and Health Minister of Maldives by Prof. Dr. Mohammad Shariful Islam, Senior Vice President, Board of Trustees (BOT), UAP and Mr. K. M. Mozibul Hoque on behalf of the members of the Board of Trustees (BOT) and by Prof. Dr. Md. Sultan Mahmud, Acting Vice Chancellor, UAP on behalf of UAP administration. During the meeting, the Honorable Vice President of Maldives and the delegates thanked and appreciated the initiatives taken by UAP for collaboration with them in near future.

Film Fest at the Department of English, UAP

The Department of English at the University of Asia Pacific organized a Film Fest on 28th March, 2022. Dr. Mehnaz Tazeen Choudhury, Head of the English Department, inaugurated the program with her hearty welcome remarks. Three films of different genres were screened at the festival. The entire event was

coordinated by three enthusiastic faculty members of the Department - Sadia Afrin Shorna, Iffat Jahan Suchona, and Wahid Kaiser.

Ambassador of Nepal to Bangladesh and High Commissioner of Maldives to Bangladesh visit UAP

On September 14, 2021, two teams from of the Embassy of Nepal and the High Commission of Maldives to Bangladesh headed by His Excellency Dr. Banshidhar Mishra, Ambassador of Nepal to Bangladesh and Her Excellency Shiruzimath Sameer, the High Commissioner of the Republic of Maldives to Bangladesh visited the University of Asia Pacific (UAP) on invitation from the Office of International Affairs (OIA), UAP. Prof. Dr. Md. Sultan Mahmud, Acting Vice Chancellor, UAP delivered the welcome. The meeting was also addressed by Mr. K. M. Mojibul Hoque, Member, Board of Trustees, UAP. Prof. Dr. Muhammad Mizanur Rahaman, Dean, School of Engineering, UAP delivered the vote of thanks and pointed out the areas of expertise available at UAP.



Prof. Dr. Mohammad Shariful Islam, Member, Senior Vice Chairman, Board of Trustees, UAP delivered the closing remarks summarizing the grounds for the initiation of the whole event. During the meeting, a brief overview of UAP was presented by Ms. Ismat Zarin, Director, Office of International Affairs (OIA), and Assistant Professor, Department of English, UAP. The meeting was also graced by the presence by Deans of Schools and Heads of the Departments. At the end of the program, crests and some other presented to the Honorable souvenirs were Ambassador and delegates from the Embassy of Nepal, and the High Commissioner and the first secretary of the High Commission of Maldives in Bangladesh as token of appreciation. Later, the team of delegates visited the departments, classrooms, laboratories, the central library, and the auditorium of UAP while the honorable Deans and Chairpersons of the Departments and respective representatives briefed the delegates about the

resources, services and technology available at the university.

Henna Fest at the Department of English

The Cultural Club of the Department of English organized a Pre-Boishakh and Henna Fest at the Department on March 29, 2022. Dr. Mehnaz Tazeen Choudhury, Head of the Department, inaugurated the program with her welcome remarks. The main attraction of the event was students applying henna on each other's hands and also on the hands of some of the faculty. Students and faculty alike were excited to wear traditional clothing to represent their national pride. Students also performed cultural activities such as dancing and singing. The program ended at 7 PM with a vote of thanks by a notable faculty.

Webinar on "Inconsistent Sentencing Practices in Bangladesh: A Call for Formulating Guidelines"



On 27th February, 2022, an international webinar titled "Inconsistent Sentencing Practices in Bangladesh: A Call for Formulating Guidelines" was jointly organised by the University of Asia Pacific, The Law Counsil and SAILS starting at 7 pm (Dhaka time) on the necessity of sentencing guidelines in the criminal justice system of Bangladesh. The webinar was moderated by Dr. Chowdhury Ishrak Ahmed Siddiky, Barrister-at-Law and Associate Professor and Head of the Department of Law and Human Rights, University of Asia Pacific.

Four distinguished discussants namely Mr. Justice Hemant Laxman Gokhale, a former Justice of the Supreme Court of India, Justice Moyeenul Islam Chowdhury, a former Justice of the Supreme Court of Bangladesh, Mr. Mozammel Hossain QC, a criminal QC practicing in the jurisdiction of England and Wales and Professor Dr. Mahbubur Rahman, a Professor of Law at the University of Dhaka spoke at the event. All four discussants offered their answers during the Question-and-Answer Session (Q&A Session) at the

webinar. The VC of UAP Prof Dr. Qumrul Ahsan and Barrister Ehsan Siddiq, partner of The Law Counsil also attended the event.

A seminar "The Efficacy of the Precautionary Principle to Address Causation in Climate Change Litigation"

A seminar titilled "The Efficacy of the Precautionary Principle to Address Causation in Climate Change Litigation" was held on 3rd February 2022. Ms. Noor-E-Medina Suraiya Jesmin, Lecturer, Department of Law & Human Rights, UAP was the presenter at the seminar while Prof. Dr. Md. Mahbubur Rahman, Faculty of Law, University of Dhaka was the key discussant.

UAPLPC organizes Fresher's Reception

The UAP Law Photography Club organized a Fresher's Reception on 7 February, 2022. Dr. Chowdhury Ishrak Ahmed Siddiky, Head of the Department delivered his speech as Chief Guest. Ms. Nazia Wahab, Assistant Professor and Convener of UAPLPC was the special guest and she praised UAPLPC for arranging such a beautiful program. A good number of students were present at the event.

UAP faculty members attend a training course on "Certificate in eLearning and Research"

The Foundation for Learning Teaching and Research (fLTR) organized a training course tilled "Certificate in eLearning and Research (CeLT)" from 10-25 March 2022. A total of nine faculty members from the UAP participated in the training course in cooperation with the Institutional Quality Assurance Cell (IQAC). Professor Dr. Aloke Kumar Saha, Director of IQAC was in overall coordination of this event. Certificates were handed over to the participants at the end the program.

Department of Civil Engineering arranges JRC Memorial Cricket Fest



The Alumni Association of the Department of Civil Engineering arranged the JRC Memorial Cricket Fest, Season 2 at the BUET playground on 2nd January, 2022. Dr. Md Ashraful Alam, Associate Professor and Head, CE; Mr. Qayum Reza Chowdhury, Member of

the Board of Trustees; Engr. Shafiqul Haque Talukder, President, Bangladesh Association of Construction Industry; Mr. Syed Mahabubul Haque, Director, Omeca Academic & Admission Coaching; and Engr. S.M. Sorowar Jahan Haroon, Advisor, Engr. Abdullah Al Mehdi, President, and Engr. Md. Alam Talukder, General Secretary, Civil Engineers Alumni Association were present during the prize giving ceremony.

Film appreciation course and prize giving ceremony held at UAP

The UAP Film Club organized a workshop titled 'Film Appreciation Course and the prize distribution ceremony of the Film Fest Spring '20 and Fall '20 on 31st March, 2022 at the UAP Auditorium. Dr. Fahmida Akhter, Professor, Department of Drama & Dramatics, Jahangirnagar University attended the workshop as the resource person. Later, a prize-distribution ceremony of the Film Fest Spring '20 (held on 02.10.2020) and Fall '20 (held on 10.06.2021) was held. Around 150 students participated in the workshop.

Department of Civil Engineering arranges Study Tour to Saint Martin's Island

The students of the 42nd Batch of Fall-2021, Department of Civil Engineering of the University of Asia Pacific visited Saint Martin's Island as part of a study titled "Co-Curriculum Based Study Tour at Saint Martin's Island to Visit Offshore Infrastructure". The visit lasted from 02nd March to 06th March 2022. A total of 64 students along with 4 faculty members explored the natural wonders and gained thorough knowledge of the marine infrastructure, ecology, transportation system, water and waste management and socio-economic demography of this beautiful island. Students also talked with the locals to understand the impact of climate change and tried to understand how the people feel about it.

Inter-department indoor sports tournament held at UAP



UAP Indoor Games Club organized the "Inter-Department Indoor Sports Tournament, Fall

2021". The Tournament was held from March 28. 2022, to April 02, 2022. The event had four main categories: Badminton, Carom, Chess, and Table Tennis. Apart from Chess, all the other categories had different sub-categories: Male-single. Female-single, Male-doubles, Female-doubles, and Mixed-doubles. The prize-giving ceremony took place on 21st April at the UAP auditorium. The Hon'ble Vice-Chancellor of UAP, Prof. Dr. Qumrul Ahsan and Cadre (Retd.) Ishfaq llahi Choudhurv. Treasurer-in-charge and Director, DSW of UAP, were present at the ceremony to present the crests and certificates to the winners.

Department of Civil Engineering organizes Project Exhibition



The Civil Engineering Structure Club (CESC) of the Department of Civil Engineering, UAP, organized a Project Exhibition on March 31, 2022 at the department library. The objective was to showcase the students' ideas, research, team work, and real project knowledge in combination with aesthetic presentation skills. The exhibition was visited by Professor Dr. Qumrul Ahsan, Vice Chancellor, UAP; Professor Dr. Muhammad Mizanur Rahaman, Dean, School of Engineering, UAP; Dr. Md Ashraful Alam, Head, Department of Civil Engineering; Professor Dr. Iftekhar Anam, Professor, Department of Civil Engineering, UAP; Mohammad Sabbir Rahman, Lecturer and advisor CESC, UAP and other faculty members of the department, among others. In the competition, eight projects were exhibited and each was presented by a team.

UAP student wins 1st runner up position in extempore speech competition

Mr. Md. Imam Hossain, a 5th semester student of the Department of Computer Science and Engineering (CSE), UAP won the 1st runner up position in the impromptu speech competition titled "Durjoy Tarunno Durniti Rukhbe", held on 27 March, 2022 at the

Department of Development Studies, University of Dhaka. Sixteen selected from contestants. different universities. participated in the competition. The competition was arranged by Youth Engagement and Support (YES), a youth engagement platform of Transparency International of Bangladesh (TIB).

UAP celebrates International Mother Language Day 2022



On 21st February 2022 evening, UAP celebrated International Mother Language Day through an online event where a discussion programme was held followed by a beautiful cultural programme. The event was telecast live on the verified Facebook page of UAP.

The program was presided over by Dr. M. Alauddin, Chairman, and Board of Trustees. Air Cdre Ishfaq llahi Choudhury (Retd.), Treasurer and Director, DSW welcomed all at the outset. The Vice Chancellor of UAP Prof. Dr. Qumrul Ahsan in his speech highlighted many important aspects of the language movement of 1952 and the importance of the use of Bangla language in our daily life, especially in the information technology tools, e.g., internet, and computer etc. Prof. Dr. Syed Manzoorul Islam, renowned writer and literary critic, in his speech as a special guest, emphasized using mother language in our individual and social life. Among others, the programme was also attended by the members of the BOT, faculty members, officials and students from different departments. Ms. Layega

Bashir, Assistant Professor, BS&H and Adviser, UAP Cultural Club ended the event with a vote of thanks.

DSW organizes a workshop on Personal Development and Career Guidelines

On 20 January, 2022. DSW association with WSDA New Zealand organized a workshop titled "Personal Development and Career Guidelines" at the UAP Auditorium for the students and recent graduates of UAP. The workshop took place in two sessions. Mr. Ahmed Bari, a renowned life coach and Vice President Workplace Skills of Development Academy (WSDA) New Zealand was the resource person while Air Cdre (Retd.) Ishfaq Ilahi Choudhury, Treasurer and Director, DSW attended the program as the Chief Guest.

UAP observes Independence Day 2022



The Directorate of Students' Welfare (DSW), University of Asia Pacific (UAP) organized an online event to celebrate 'Independence Day 2022' on 26 March, 2022. Mr. Shamsher Mobin Chowdhury, Bir Bikram, Former Foreign Secretary of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Government of Bangladesh was the keynote speaker. He vividly shared the reminiscences of his direct engagements during the liberation war of Bangladesh.

The event was presided over by the Vice Chancellor, UAP, Professor Dr. Qumrul Ahsan. Mr. Qayum Reza Chowdhury, Member, BOT handed over the virtual crest to the keynote speaker which was later delivered with sincere gratitude. Mr. Qayum Reza Chowdhury praised Mr. Shamsher Mobin Chowdhury's speech and his contribution to the liberation war of Bangladesh.

Chancellor

Mr. Md. Abdul Hamid Hon'ble President People's Republic of Bangladesh

Chairman, BOT **Dr. M. Alauddin**

Advisors **Prof. Dr. Qumrul Ahsan**Vice Chancellor

Prof. Dr. Md. Sultan Mahmaud

Pro Vice Chancellor

Mr. Abdullah Al Masud Resgistrar

Edited by

Dr. Mehnaz Tazeen Choudhury

Associate Professor & Head

Department of English

Coordinated by

Mr. Bachchu Shekh

Public Relations Officer

Public Relations Department



University of Asia Pacific

74/A, Green Road Dhaka-1205

Phone: +88-02-58157091-4 +88-02-58157096 Fax: +88-02-58157097